
 
Notes & comments 

J u n e  1 8 ,  2 0 1 7 :  P a r k w o o d  
P r e s b y t e r i a n  C h u r c h  

Welcome to worship today … We 

would like to draw 

your attention to 

the Mission 

Moments and 

Church Around the 

World inserts … We 

welcome Hailey Ren, who is being baptized and 

received as a member on profession of faith. We also 

welcome Naela and Keïla Renard, daughters of Marie-

Chantal Moise; and Robert James Racine, infant son of 

Katherine Robinson and Joseph Racine, who are being 

baptized as covenant children today … Session is 

pleased to announce that this year’s Summer 

Programs Assistant is Olivia Ellens. Her first day it 

tomorrow … We express our sincere sympathy to the 

family of Rose O’Connor who died June 14th. Funeral 

arrangements are pending … May you feel God’s 

presence and find a warm welcome as you worship 

with us today! 

Special Congregational Meeting 

By the authority of the session and the request of the 

congregation, a special meeting of the congregation to 

discuss spiritual health and in particular to focus on 

the formation of the encouragement for small groups 

will be held on Wednesday, June 21 at 7:30 p.m. in 

the Fellowship Hall. This meeting was requested 

during new business at the Annual Meeting in 

February. There will be light refreshments at the 

meeting. 

All members and adherents are invited and 

encouraged to attend. 

Group piano lessons, ages 3 1/2 

and up, Barrhaven. Please contact 

Dianne Smith 613-823-7651/ 

diannesmith2008@yahoo.ca 

This Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Serving this morning and for whom we are thankful: 

Duty Elder Alta MacFie 

Ushers John & Martha Fair 

Reader Bob Hocking  

Refreshments Tim & Alice Visser 

Guest Book Placid Akat 

Greeter Peter Paul 

Lift Attendant Dennis Featherstone 

Church Contacts    613-225-6648 + 
Minister James T. Hurd Ext. 111 

Minister Emeritus Floyd McPhee 

Director of Music Ministry Dianne Smith Ext. 115 

Youth Ministry Facilitator David Lee Ext. 113 

E-mail: parkwoodyouthministry@gmail.com  

Summer Programs Assistant Olivia Ellens Ext. 114 

Caretaker Dave Joiner  

Events Co-ordinator Brenda Creighton 

E-mail: parkwoodevents@yahoo.ca 

PULSE Editor Carrie Morris 

E-mail: parkwoodpulse@yahoo.ca 

 

     

 

 

 
 

 
 

Enabling individuals and families to discover, grow in 

and share the love of God found in Jesus Christ. 

 

Sunday, June 18, 2017, 10:00 a.m.   

Minister: Rev. James T. Hurd 

In the name of the Lord Jesus Christ, 

we welcome you today. 

May you experience the love of God 

and warmth of His people, the Church. 

You are invited for refreshments and 

conversation downstairs in the Fellowship Hall 

immediately following worship. 

If you are visiting, please sign our 

guest book or fill in a welcome card and 

place it in the offering plate. 

 

10 Chesterton Drive, Ottawa, Ontario K2E 5S9 

     

 SUNDAY, June 18  

       10:00 a.m.  Worship 

 MONDAY, June 19 

  6:30 p.m.  ESL Conversation 

 TUESDAY, June 20 

  6:30 p.m.  Barrhaven Bible Study 
  7:30 p.m.  Policy and Planning Meeting 

 WEDNESDAY, June 21 

       7:30 p.m. Special Congregational Meeting 

 THURSDAY, June 22 

  9:00 a.m. July Calendar Deadline 
  7:00 p.m. Choir Practice 

 FRIDAY, June 23 

   

 SATURDAY, June 24 

    10:00 a.m. Renewal Fellowship Prayer Meeting  
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Tel: 613-225-6648 | Fax: 613-225-8535 

E-mail: office@parkwoodchurch.ca 

  Website: parkwoodchurch.ca 

Order for the Public Worship of God 

Welcome and Announcements  

Call to Worship 

 

Praise – Shout to the Lord 

 – Better is one day 

 – Be Thou my vision 

  

Prayer of Approach 

Children’s Story and Prayer 

  

Offering  

Offering music – Make a song 

Doxology – Freely, freely 

Prayer of Dedication 

Family Prayers of Thanksgiving and Intercession 

Scripture Readings 

Old Testament – Psalm 86 - responsively (page 578) 

New Testament – Matthew 28: 18-20 (page 967) 

 

Sermon – A sign of God’s good grace 

Prayer        

Hymn - Bring your sons and bring your daughters 

The Sacrament of Baptism 

Aaronic Blessing 

Reception of Member 

Closing Praise – Christ, You call us all to service 

Choral Amen 

Departing Praise – I live, I live 

 

 

June 18, 2017: Parkwood Presbyterian Church 

 

Summer is Coming! 

Air Conditioning: The offices, the Gathering Place, 

the Nursery, the Library and the Sunshine Room are all 

air-conditioned. However, the system is only set to 

“cool” when necessary to conserve energy. If the 

system is on, please keep windows closed in these 

rooms.  

Sanctuary: The sanctuary is not air-conditioned, so 

the doors from the Gathering Place should remain 

closed when the air conditioning is on. The windows 

above the exit doors and the windows in the choir may 

be left open in hot weather. If you use the ceiling fans 

in the Sanctuary or other portable fans, please turn 

them off when you are finished. 

General Reminders: Please turn off all lights as you 

leave, including those in the corridors and the 

chandelier at the front entrance. Security lights will 

remain on automatically. 

If you open a window while you are in the building, 

please remember to close it before you leave. 

Please close all room doors and lock them if you 

unlocked them, and remember to check that exterior 

doors are locked and securely latched before you 

leave. 

Finance & Maintenance 

June 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us after the service on June 

25th!  Parkwood’s Congregational 

picnic will be held at the Fellowship 

Hall on June 25th after the Worship 

service 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. Hamburgers, hot 

dogs, cold drinks, coffee, tea and ice cream will be 

supplied- If you can bring potluck salads and desserts 

please sign-up at the kiosk. 

Farewell to Ron Conboy 

After close to 20 

years as Parkwood's 

weekly bulletin folder, 

Ron is moving to 

Perth and retiring 

from this vital part 

of helping us 

worship. 

 

Always friendly and 

ready to chat, he folded and collated 1000s of 

bulletins for our church.  We thank you for your 

service and wish you well in your new home and 

community. 

 

Upcoming events 

July Digital Pulse Deadline  June 25 

Congregational Picnic @ Parkwood  June 25 

Session Meeting  June 26 

CANHAVE Reception and Annual Meeting  June 28 

Canada Day – Church office closed  July 3 

 

 

 

 

  

        Let’s Eat Healthy:  

The Fellowship Team gratefully accepts  

donations of healthy snacks for our 

Coffee Time after the Sunday Service. 

      No scents 

make sense! 
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Mission Moments: June 2017 

Transforming young 

adults 

With support from 

Presbyterians Sharing, 

young adult international 

internships provide 

opportunities for young 

people to learn and grow in 

faith. Interns return to Canada having experienced 

Christ’s mission in the world, excited to share what 

they’ve learned with their congregations and friends. 

At the end of August, Jacqueline Bannerman will finish 

an eight-month internship working with our partner, 

the Reformed Church in Hungary, to support refugees 

in Budapest. This type of transformative experience 

influences life decisions. Preparing and supporting 

young adults and helping them discern the call of 

Christ in their lives, nurtures leadership in the church. 

Presbyterians Sharing transforms lives 

 

World Refugee Day 

Presbyterian World Service 

& Development is very 

grateful for the 

congregations, 

presbyteries, groups and 

individuals who contributed 

to refugee sponsorship efforts in 2016. Whether they 

were involved in an application, raising funds or 

collecting furniture, Presbyterians were enthusiastic as 

ever to respond to the global refugee crisis by 

contributing to resettlement opportunities in Canada. 

In 2016, 73 sponsorship applications were filed for 

244 people, with families from Syria, Burundi, the 

Democratic Republic of Congo, Egypt, Eritrea, Iran, 

Iraq, Liberia, Pakistan, Burma and Venezuela arriving 

safely in Canada. We celebrate the compassionate 
efforts of Presbyterians across Canada who are 

responding to God’s call to serve and defend the 

vulnerable and the persecuted. 

PWS&D responds to refugees 

 

 

 

 
~ ~ sermon notes, etc. ~ ~ 


